

Corporation of the County of Grey Attention: Heather Morrison, Clerk BY EMAIL

Dear Ms. Morrison:

Re: Municipality of Meaford Resolution of Support (Grey Gables Long Term Care 128-bed redevelopment).

Please be advised that at their meeting on Monday, November 29, 2021, Council of the Municipality of Meaford passed the following resolution:

Moved by: Councillor Vickers

Seconded by: Deputy Mayor Keaveney

Whereas Grey Gables is a 66-bed class A facility by the Ministry of Long-term Care; and

Whereas the County of Grey applied for and received redevelopment for Grey Gables for an additional 62 bed allocation and is considering a new building of a 128-bed facility.

Now therefore, be it resolved that the Municipality of Meaford fully supports the 128-bed redevelopment of Grey Gables when feasible; and

That Council direct staff to circulate this resolution to all municipalities in Grey County.

Carried - Resolution #2021-34-11

Yours sincerely,

Margaret Wilton-Siegel

Deputy Clerk / Manager of Community Services 519-538-1060, ext. 1100 | <a href="mailto:mwiltonsiegel@meaford.ca">mwiltonsiegel@meaford.ca</a>

CC: Grey County Municipalities